Stool Test Instructions for Patients

This envelope contains three hemoccult cards.  These cards allow us to test stool (bowel movements) for hidden blood.  The test is recommended for all patients over the age of 50 (and other selected patients) and is to be done every year.  The test looks for blood in the stool that can not be seen with the eyes.  The test helps detect growths or cancer when they are treatable.  A positive test does not mean a growth or tumor is present, but it does mean that a patient would need more careful examination and additional tests.
To avoid positive tests that are caused by outside factors, for example:  diet or medications, the following instructions should be followed:

1. To obtain a specimen:

After a bowel movement, use the enclosed stick to obtain a small piece of stool and smear the stool thinly on the slide window A.  Obtain a second small piece of stool from a different area and smear thinly on window B.  This should be done with each card on three separate bowel movements in a row.  The three cards (with your name on them) can be mailed or returned to Zuni Hospital.

2. DO NOT do the test if:
a. You are a woman and you are having your monthly period;
b. If you have hemorrhoids that are bleeding.

3. Check with your doctor as certain medicines (aspirin, Ibuprofen, Indometnacin, Prednisone, Vitamin C and Iron tablets and others) should be stopped for two days before testing.

4. For two days before testing certain foods should be avoided.  These include:  rare red meats (beef, lamb, hamburger), turnips, horse radish and melons.  Well cooked meats, fish, chicken, other fruits, vegetables, peanuts, popcorn and bran cereal are all okay and are good to eat prior to testing.

Overall, remember this is an important screening test, but a positive test does not mean you have cancer.  All that it means is that your doctors need to run additional tests.

If you have any question, please call the Hospital at _________.

Thank you.

